

Release Compensation Board

P.O. Box 2280 • Westerville, Ohio 43086-2280 Phone: (614) 752-8963 • Fax: (614) 752-8397 www.petroboard.org

Memorandum of Response

To:

Christopher Smyke, Regulatory Policy Advocate Office of the Lieutenant Governor, Mary Taylor

From:

Starr Richmond, Executive Director

Petroleum UST Release Compensation Board

Date:

January 10, 2018

Re:

Agency Response to CSI Review

Proposed Amended Rule O.A.C. 3737-1-04

Thank you for your memorandum dated January 10, 2018, concluding that the Petroleum UST Release Compensation Board (Board) should proceed with its filing of the proposed amended rule 3737-1-04 of the Administrative Code with the Joint Committee on Agency Rule Review (JCARR). Based on your approval, the Board will proceed with the formal filing with JCARR.

The Board appreciates the CSI Office's review and analysis of the proposed rule. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or require any further information.